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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $3.6 billion for new and upgraded schools in 
Western Sydney. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a 
world class public education. 

Project overview  

A project is underway to upgrade Birrong Boys High School and Birrong Girls High School. The 
project will deliver upgraded facilities to support the learning needs of the local community. 

Progress update  

Construction is continuing at the site of the Birrong Boys High School upgrade. During Term 2 
we started roof and façade works for building I which is the new school hall. We have also 
begun refurbishment of the hall’s change rooms and bathrooms.  

We have continued building the structure of the new teaching facilities, building N, which will 
host the new school administration facilities, wood and metal workshops, food technology and 
science units, and general classrooms.  

We have progressed the design of the refurbishment works for existing buildings A, D, and G 
which will take place during the next stage of the project. Work on these buildings is 
scheduled to start in early 2025.  

Next steps  

In Term 3 we are expecting to complete the structure of building N and install the roof to 
close it off from the weather. This will enable us to begin the internal works like installing 
walls, doors, and fittings. We also expect to begin preparing the ground where the new sports 
court will be, as well as starting the landscaping of the surrounding area.  
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School holiday works – outside of construction hours   

In the upcoming school holidays, works to install a water connection to the new hydrant line at 
Birrong Boys High School will take place between Sunday 7 July and Friday 19 July. The works 
will require a partial lane closure on Cooper Road and will occur between 5 pm and 1 am 
during these dates to minimise impact to surrounding traffic. The works include: 

 excavating a portion of the footpath on Cooper Road  
 installing new pipework 
 asphalting a portion of the footpath, once the works are complete. 

Traffic management will be in place during the works which will be undertaken by an 
approved Sydney Water Authority contractor. See the map below for more details.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More information  

You can find more information about the project at edu.nsw.link/Birrong-Boys-Girls-HS  or by 
scanning the QR code   

 

 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW 
during business hours on the contact details below.  


